
Churchill Junior High School Community Council
Tuesday, April 16th, 2024

Room 206
1:30 – 2:30 p.m.

SCC Commitments
To promote ethical behavior and civil discourse, each council member shall:

● Attend council meetings on time and prepared
● Make decisions with the needs of students as the main objective
● Listen to and value diverse opinions
● Be sure the opinions of those you represent are included in discussions
● Expect accountability and be prepared to be accountable
● Act with integrity
● Added by Churchill SCC (9/23): Assume the best/positive intent

SCC Parent/Family Members SCC School Members Guests

Alicia Stephens
Auschel Felt
Hollie Pettersson - Chair
Janelle Williamson
Mark Edwards
Siena Hansen – Vice
Chair

Trent Hendricks, Principal
Julie Sasouda
Mary Anne Wiebe-Strong
Cristine Brimley
Matt Schelble

Drew Quinn, Holladay
City Council

Agenda

● Approval of March Minutes
○ Janelle motioned to approve minutes, Alicia seconded the motion. Council voted,

motion passed.
● Guest comments and questions

○ Drew appreciated the comments and concerns made by Ms. Castleton in the
meeting last month.

● Update on family night
○ Attendance was about 100.
○ Kids seemed to like the daytime assembly
○ Spoke about resiliency, being kind to ourselves and others
○ Are we giving too much to kids? Social media is not the only issue.
○ Pam (on the panel) gave great information.

● Update on plans to address racism and other forms of harassment
○ Student committee made up of students who are affected by racial issues and

other forms of harassment.
● Course offerings for 2024-25

○ Currently, we offer regular, honors and gifted (by test scores only) Core classes.
Honors is self-selected.

○ Changing all regular classes to honors classes next year. It will help with
scheduling, cross-curricular teaching.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1tx3GG2_7FPvg325iJopEEwMXwI292n3jTzev8Pee7mY/edit?usp=sharing


○ Advisory will be dedicated to re-teaching.
○ What about those students who don’t care and have no desire to learn in the same

class with those who do? Will there be more behavior issues?
○ What about the mental health of the teachers teaching different levels in the same

class?
○ What is the feedback from teachers?
○ What if parents want to try for GT classes to avoid the possibility of disruptions that

may show up frommaking all classes Honors? How do they find out about testing
for GT? Doesn’t seem GT info is readily available. Contact the counseling center.

● District Community Council Update from Alicia on March 12
○ The impact of losing ESSER funds.
○ Bills that have passed.
○ The DCCmeeting for May 14 has been rescheduled for tonight, April 16. Janelle will

attend.
○ Discussion regarding cell phones. Would like more parent input.

● Student behavior plan for 2024-25
○ Grade level assemblies to address behaviors.
○ Added tardy bell with 30 second music prior to ring.
○ PBIS team working on some changes for next year.

Meeting adjourned at 2:40pm.

Churchill Junior High School - Community Council Meetings are open to the public.
Should you wish to speak during the meeting, please inform Chair Hollie Pettersson at
email- pettersson.hollie@gmail.com; if necessary, a three-minute time limit will be

imposed to keep the meeting on track.

mailto:pettersson.hollie@gmail.com

